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The Hon. Greg Donnelly MLC 
Chair 
Portfolio Committee No. 2 – Health 
Parliament House 
Macquarie Street 
SYDNEY NSW 2000 
 
 
Dear Chair  
 
I write in relation to the report that Portfolio Committee No.2 – Health intends to publish following its 
inquiry titled ‘COVID-19 classification of the Minister for Health’ 
 
It has come to my attention that some members of the Committee have suppressed evidence - which 
is conduct that would be considered improper in any court proceeding. The Committee has excluded 
evidence simply because it does not accord with the pre-determined findings of this political stunt. 
This evidence should be available to the NSW public. 
 
On 30 November 2022, the Chief Health Officer, Dr Kerry Chant AO PSM, provided answers to 
questions taken on notice during a hearing the Committee held on 25 November 2022. 
 
Dr Chant provided the Committee with contemporary records from the Notifiable Conditions 
Information Management System (NCIMS) of the information provided by Mr Adam Marshall to NSW 
Health contact tracers.  
 
These records show that on 24 June 2021 Mr Marshall told health officials he was “3 or 4 metres at 
the closest” from me at the Budget evening event at Parliament House.  
 
This is also consistent with evidence provided by two members of the Pharmacy Guild, and 
consistent with information that I provided to Dr Jennie Musto during my own contact tracing. 
 
I note that at 5pm today, 12 December, this evidence provided by Dr Chant has been omitted from 
responses published on the Parliament website. 
 
The suppression of evidence is a very serious matter when this inquiry has cost NSW taxpayers 
hundreds of thousands of dollars but more importantly, when committees conducting such inquiries 
are established by law with powers set out in the relevant Act of Parliament.  
 
It should also be noted this will be the first time in the state’s history that a Committee investigating 
circumstances relating to a Member has not invited the Member in question, in this case me, to 
appear before the Committee and give evidence. This is a blatant denial of natural justice. 
 
I have been advised that the Committee Secretariat drafted a very different and balanced report that 
reflected the evidence received, which directly contradicted the findings that you appear to have 
subsequently personally drafted, or facilitated the drafting thereof.  
 
I note in that context that you as the Labor Chair have facilitated Mark Latham participating regularly 
in the Committee, despite him not being a permanent member of the Committee, and in fact asking 
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the majority of questions. I note that NSW Labor and Mark Latham both prepared and together voted 
on identical notices of motion to bring this inquiry on to hearing stage, and it would appear to a 
reasonable observer that NSW Labor colluded with Mark Latham to facilitate this attack on me.  
 
Your blind rush to reach your own personally drafted finding indicating that my evidence to Dr Musto 
during contact tracing was not accurate, sits diametrically opposed to the contemporaneous 
interview provided to NSW Health contact tracers by Adam Marshall – a document that your 
committee sought from Dr Chant, but then chose to suppress. 
 
The Committee’s selective preferring of versions of recollection provided 17 months after the event, 
as opposed to the contemporaneous NSW Health contract tracing notes, shows a disturbing lack of 
integrity by the Committee. 
 
I remind the Committee that the genesis of this inquiry was a spurious claim that I had shaken hands 
with Adam Marshall at the event in question. I attach to this letter contemporaneous text messages 
received from Adam Marshall at the time making it clear that I did not do so. 
 
On 26th June 2021 Adam Marshall texted me: “I couldn’t find Latham’s tweet (as I’m not on Twitter) 
so just contacted Clennel and the Telegraph journo (Linda someone) and killed it stone dead cold, 
saying the rumour is untrue and does not reflect my recollection at all. They both seemed 
disappointed that I killed their stories.” 
 
I also note that Mr Latham sought to draw conclusions from the fact that I isolated for the first 24 
hours following confirmation of a positive COVID-19 case at Parliament House. In evidence he said 
he was not aware the Parliament had given such a direction to all people who had attended 
Parliament House.  
 
I attach copies of correspondence sent by the Chief Executive of the Department of Parliamentary 
Services, Mark Webb, to all Members and staff who work in the Parliamentary precinct. 
  
Mr Webb wherein advised that everyone who attended the National Party Budget Event would be 
classified as close contacts, and that some people may be classified as a casual contact following 
individual risk assessment by the Central Contact Tracing Team. 
 
The necessity of this precautionary measure, further explained by Dr Chant and Dr Musto when 
giving evidence, was part of the “stop and stay” processes in place to allow contact tracing to get 
underway.  
 
Finally, I note that in attacking me and my integrity, you have unfairly and completely inappropriately 
attacked the independence of the senior NSW Health officials who protected NSW from the worst 
effects of the COVID-19 pandemic.  
 
Adding insult to injury, you have then attempted to bury their independent evidence of Adam 
Marshall’s contemporaneous interview with contact tracers. 
 
The evidence is clear that you, and the Labor Party generally, has disappointingly aligned itself with 
One Nation as Mark Latham attempts to rally those who do not believe in COVID-19 and the public 
health response that was necessary throughout the pandemic, so that he may see additional 
Members from One Nation elected to the Legislative Council on 25 March 2023. 
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I have disagreed with you on a number of occasions at the way you have conducted yourself as 
Chair of the Portfolio Committee No.2 – Health.  
 
The course you have taken again as Chair on this occasion, is wrong, and the integrity of the 
Legislative Council Committee system, and the public confidence in it, demands that you ensure the 
Committee makes all evidence available. 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Brad Hazzard MP 
Minister for Health 
 
 

12 December 2022 


















































































